
Waupaca County Advisory Committee on Criminal Justice 
Minutes for April 27, 2016 

  
1. 7:30 am called to order by Greg Watling 
2. Present: Penny Tank, Bill Lipschultz, Joyce Boyer, Jesse Cuff, Kay Thompson, John 

Snider, D.A., Clif Morton, Nicole Zacharias, Laurie Schmidt, Sherry Fisher, Greg 

Watling 
Excused:  Mary Lea St. Thomas, Mark Zachow   
3. Open Meeting Statement was posted. 
4.  Joyce Boyer moved to approve the agenda, second by John Snider, motion carried. 
5.  Joyce Boyer moved to approve the March 23, 2016 minutes, second by Clif Morton, 

motion carried. 
6.  Savings account balance of $2,134.44 and checking account balance of $1,373.79.    

John Snider made a motion to accept the treasurer's report, second by Laurie Schmidt.  

Motion carried.   
  
7.  Information Sharing Program/MOU/Interagency Agreement Update -  Tabled. 
8.  Crime Prevention Fee possibility - Remove from agenda. 
9.  Heroin/Addiction issue Update - Jesse Cuff facilitated a meeting that covered 

Treatment - Brian Hoelzel, Recovery - Mr. Keenan, Prevention - Joel Sullivan.  Mission, 

Vision Statements and goals are in place.   
Looking at Brown County and their drug court system.  It was noted that Barron County 

has a treatment program that includes accountability. 
Bill Lipschultz shared that a large community meeting is being planned. 
  
11.  Roundtable Sharing:  
  
Kay Thompson noted that ACES, with Kasey Kaepernick leading a meeting to discuss 

Adverse Childhood Experiences and stating that may be the backbone of drug usage.  

Vivatrol will be available for opiate addicts beginning May 12.  The Vivatrol program 

will consist of a shot once a month, with weekly counseling and the program will last one 

year.  Kay said we have 3 recovery coaches in our area.  They have different 

backgrounds, different styles and are different age groups. 
  
Clif Morton shared that troubled teens are finishing a home.  The home will be a pre-

selling of $115,000 and is intended for lower income families to purchase.  Eco-Park is 

going up.  A 2 mile stretch of clean up was done on a highway west of town.  Three of 

his participants will be graduating in a month.  Mission of Hope House should be 

receiving 2 grants shortly and the heating system is in place.  Foundation For Living is in 

exploratory phase.   
  
John Snider stated that we need more publicity for the Mission of Hope House.  John 

explained the Eder Law that is in place - If a friend overdoses and you do the right thing 

by calling the paramedics, you are immune.  But the person who overdosed isn't.  He 

shared an example of a person who overdosed (friend called the paramedics) and now the 

overdosed person is stating that this law isn't fair! 



John said that today was Student Governor Day and Denim Day so he should be wearing 

a suit and denim.  Tomorrow is a meeting regarding Trauma Informed Care. 
  
Laurie Schmidt also discussed Trauma Informed Care.  May 17 is a meeting on Student 

Trauma.  Jonathan Cloud has asked to be the trainer. 
  
Jesse Cuff stated that the county is reaching out to veterans who are justice involved.  

There will be a broadcasting program on heroin.  Jesse stated that Sandy and Jessica from 

the UW Extension have been very helpful and is currently polling Veterans in crisis.  

Jesse also shared that he is working with the King Veteran Campus. 
  
Bill Lipschultz shared that Tammy Baldwin has invited Jesse Heffernon to speak with 

legislators regarding heroin use. 
  
Joyce Boyer is here representing the County Board.  She wants the Board to be aware of 

the great work going on in our communities. 
  
Greg Watling noted that everything is in process for ACES post and POINT project. 
  
 John Snider made a motion to adjourn, second by Joyce Boyer.  Adjournment at 8:34 

am. 
  
Next Meeting Date:  Wednesday, May 25, 2016 at 7:30 am.  in the D.A. conference 

room. 
  

Respectfully Submitted,  Sherry Fisher, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

Approved: 5/25/16 


